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To:  Art Levine
Cc:  Scott Mabury, VP Operations
Christine Burke, Director, Campus Facilities & Planning
From: Don McLean, Dean, Faculty of Music
Re:  Sussex-Spadina Project
Interim Replacement Music Space
Date: 2018-06—13 (revised 2018-06-20)

Dear Art:

I am writing further to our previous discussions concerning the University of Toronto’s proposed
development of 698 Spadina Avenue, a building in which you are currently resident.

We understand that you presently use a coach house adjacent to your residence to carry out
music performance and learning activities, and that this access will cease at such time as the
proposed development commences construction. In the event the proposed development is
approved by the Local Planning Appeal Tribunal, the University of Toronto, through its Faculty
of Music, will provide you with a space to carry out these activities for a five-year period to
commence one year following any such decision. We would be pleased to revisit and reassess the
arrangement for possible renewal at the end of that period.

In the context of the Faculty of Music Strategic Academic Plan 2016-2021, there is value in the
community-based music making and learning activities you lead that is consistent with our
vision and the University’s priorities for city engagement. Although space is always at a
premium in the Faculty of Music (due to extensive program needs) and the exact location we
would be able to provide is yet to be confirmed, we are confident that we can work with you to
find appropriate space, either in the Edward Johnson Building (at 80 Queen’s Park) or, more
likely, in the Faculty of Music (south) building (at 90 Wellesley Street West). The space will
provide basic furnishing (music chairs and table), music stands, and secure storage for musical
scores and instruments, all of which the University of Toronto and the Faculty of Music will
provide at no expense to you.

With best regards,

Ao —

Don McLean
Dean and Professor
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